
Upcoming SpeakersUpcoming SpeakersUpcoming SpeakersUpcoming Speakers    
Lacking Sense and Sensibility:  The Adventure of Writing Jane Austen Quilts Inspired 
by Her Novels 

Karen Gloeggler, our speaker for September, worked for over thirty years in fashion-
related fields. She loves quilting and began quite an adventure when she searched 
for inspiration to design a quilt for her niece and accidentally discovered that novelist 
Jane Austen was a quilter. What followed was an adventure that took her to Jane 
Austen’s House Museum in England to see Austen’s only quilt in 
person. In 1811, the novelist wrote that she spent entirely too much 
money on fabric! Every quilter can relate to that! Karen recreated Jane’s 
quilt and then created a quilt design for each of Jane’s six published 
novels, on which her book is based.  Don’t miss this dynamic quilter as 
she gives us her humorous account of publishing that book and shares 
her quilting journey. 

Karen will also lead a workshop on September 15th, teaching the 
technique for making the quilt, “Moondance.” Students will take a 

radiant 42” fabric panel, cut it into 16 
squares, piece it in quarter-circles, and sew 
it back together, while maintaining the 
essence of the fabric panel. It’s contemporary, it’s fun, and it makes for one 
dynamic quilt! 

And . . . mark your calendars for the October workshop, which will be an “Open 
Sew” day at Goleta Community Center. 

Carole Kennedy, Speaker Liaison 
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This year’s challenge is: “Musical Memories”, featuring “A 
Favorite Song from your High School Years.”  
 

Here are the submission guidelines: 
A song from your high school years—Must represent the title of one song 

(any genre – rock 'n roll; ballad; theme from TV, musical, or movie, etc.) 
Must be a quilt only – no dolls, aprons, vests, bags, etc. 
Debut quilts only – not previously exhibited 
Any shape – maximum perimeter is 96” 
One entry only per person 
Add a sleeve (2”- 4”) and a covered label 
To be finished and submitted in March 
To be submitted in a labeled pillowcase with entry form 
Exhibit and voting will be at the April Guild meeting 

 

These entries will fit nicely with the “Memories” theme of the next quilt show in 
September 2018, so please plan on showing your entry then. 
 

For questions, call  The Challenge Committee: 
Pamela Holst  (805) 967-1605 Edalee Keehn (805) 682-4675 
Darilyn Kisch (805) 689-1480 Barbara MacCallum (805) 964-6476 
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CQG BOARDCQG BOARDCQG BOARDCQG BOARD    

 President  Linda Boynton De Sepulveda 
 VP Programs  Cathe Hendrick 
 Treasurer  Joan Watts 
 Recording Secretary  Sam McIlraith 
 Corresponding Secretary  Sue Orfila 
 Speaker Liaison  Mary Maxwell 
  Carole Kennedy 
 Workshop Coordinators  Francine Smith 
  Shirley Morrison 
  Margaret Dear 
 Parliamentarian  Pamme Mickelson 
 Membership  Annette Goena 
 Public Relations  Sue Kadner 
 

    STANDING COMMITTEESSTANDING COMMITTEESSTANDING COMMITTEESSTANDING COMMITTEES    
 2018 HOC Quilt Show  Bonnie Epperson 
 Block of the Month  Marty Frolli 
  Rochelle Schneider 
 Challenge  Pam Holst 
  Edalee Keehn 
  Barbara MacCallum 
  Darilyn Kisch 
 Coastlines Distribution  Mary Ringer 
 Coastlines Editor  Heather Georgakis 
 Coastlines Layout  Jacqui Kamlet 
 Community Quilts  Carol Fay 
 Door Prizes  Elizabeth Jenquin 
  Linda Kriss 
  Diane Moore 
 Librarians  Carol Hart 
  Knotty Threads 
 Opportunity Quilt  Carol Fay 
 Opportunity Quilt Tickets  Sue Orfila 
 Refreshments  Ginny Lawliss 
 Satellite Group Coordinator  Darilyn Kisch 
 SCCQG Representative  Linda Boynton De Sepulveda 
 Webmaster  Bonnie Barber 
 Welcome  Nola Ferguson 
 

Monthly Meeting—2nd Thursday, 7 pm 

 St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 

 4575 Auhay, SB, CA 93110 

Board Meeting—3rd Thursday, 6:30 pm 

 Maravilla Craft Room, 

 5486 Calle Real, SB 93111 

Workshops as Scheduled 

 Goleta Valley Community Center 

 5679 Hollister, Goleta, CA 93117 

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc. 

 PO Box 6341, SB, CA 93160 

 www.coastalquilters.org 

Questions?   cqginfo@gmail.com 

September BirthdaysSeptember BirthdaysSeptember BirthdaysSeptember Birthdays    
 
Janis  Meloy  2nd 
Julie Sommers  3rd 
Rochelle Schneider  4th 
Doris Gilman  5th 
Eileen Tufenkian  7th 
Dorothy Oksner*  8th 
Marian Jones  21st 
JoAnn Dovgin  23rd 
Amy  Johnson  23rd 
Adela LaBand  23rd 
Cynthia Manzer  27th 
Mary Weaver  27th 
Marie Butcher  29th 
   
*New or returning member 

RefreshmentsRefreshmentsRefreshmentsRefreshments    

Fall is coming, so let’s see what 

wonderful refreshments the October-

birthday folks can come up with for 

the September meeting. Thank you 

for your participation...  

Ginny Lawliss, Refreshments  

Reminder—If you change your 
address, phone or email address, 

please notify the Guild 
at cqginfo@gmail.com. 

Newsletter Deadline is the Sunday 
after the Board Meeting 

Questions or Submissions: 
cqgeditor@gmail.com  
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2018 Harvest of Colors Quilt Show2018 Harvest of Colors Quilt Show2018 Harvest of Colors Quilt Show2018 Harvest of Colors Quilt Show    
 
We are starting to plan for the quilt show next year, to be held at the Earl Warren Show Grounds 
September 15-16, 2018.  Our theme is 30th Anniversary – Remembering the Past, Looking 
Forward to the Future. September 13 and 14 will be set-up days.   
 
We need volunteers to lead in the following co-chair positions: 

Boutique Community Quilts 
Data Manager Hanging/layout 
Judging Opportunity Quilt 
Proof-reader Programs 
Quilt Acquisitions Raffle 
Signage Take-down 
Tickets Volunteer Coordinator 
Obtain Wheelchair 

 
We thank these members for filling the following positions: 

Featured exhibit – Linda Boynton de Sepulveda 
Education – Carol Barringer 
Public Relations – Sue Kadner 
Post Cards – Sue Kadner 
Vendor Coordinator/Hospitality – Cathe Hedrick 

 
We need everyone’s help to make this show a success and are counting on you – so please 
volunteer! 
 
Bonnie Epperson, Quilt Show  

President’s MessagePresident’s MessagePresident’s MessagePresident’s Message    
 

Short but Sweet 

Saying goodbye to summer is never easy. Who doesn’t like bright blue skies, gleaming ocean 
waves, sounds of laughter and music, and the smell of a bar-b-que? Of course, here in our 
magical town those things can continue clear into late fall. But, summer has to come to an end. 
Kids are back in school. Fall is fast approaching. What is your next quilt project? 

Perhaps you don’t have a new idea. Where do you go? Why not try a quilt class and open your 
eyes to new possibilities? New techniques can give old favorites a fresh look. Who knows, you 
may even have a wonderful time laughing with friends, reminiscing about summer activities, and 
sharing quilting thoughts.  

Karen Gloeggler is our guest speaker at the September general meeting and her Moondance class 
is just $40 for an all-day class (compared to $80-$100 at big shows). Imagine, you can walk away 
with a new technique for a traditional panel.  

 

Linda Boynton De Sepulveda, President 

alshaven@aol.com 



“Vintage to Vanguard “ 
Conejo Valley Quilt Guild Show 
Sept. 9-10: Sat. 10 am - 5 pm, Sun. 10 am – 4 pm 
California State University Channel Islands  
$10 for both days, $6 parking 
 
“Harvest of Quilts” 
Olde Towne Quilters of Nipomo 
St. Joseph's Catholic Church Fellowship Hall  
Sept. 16: Sat. 9 am (no end time stated) 
$5 donation, children under 12 – free, free parking 

“Ripple Effect” 
Glendale Quilt Guild Show 
Sept. 22-23: Fri. and Sat. 10 am - 6 pm both days 
Conference Center Bldg., Pasadena Convention 
Center 
Info here 
 
San Diego Quilt Show 
Sept. 28-30: Th./Fri. 10 am - 6 pm, Sun. 9am–5pm 
$10 Unlimited Admission  
San Diego Convention Center, Info here 

Events of Interest Around CaliforniaEvents of Interest Around CaliforniaEvents of Interest Around CaliforniaEvents of Interest Around California    
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Please Return Books: Inventory in Progress 

Our library has a broad, appealing selection of nearly 700 items 
that we want to have available to share with everyone. Materials 
are lent out for 1 month, but quite a number of books/DVD's are 
overdue. We understand that other commitments sometimes 
cause members to miss guild meetings and thus prevent them 
from timely returning library materials. If you still need an item for 
reference, please bring it in to renew it.  

Now, our committee needs your help to complete our library 
inventory and update the database. Prior to September's guild 
meeting, please check your quilting bookshelves/storage/work 
spaces for mislaid library items which may have been forgotten or 
happen to reside among some UFOs.  

Also, recall the Challenge Committee's suggestion to use this 
year’s Challenge as an opportunity to try out a new technique. For 
example, I myself checked out a book with a 
style much more modern than my conservative 
tendency.  

Happy reading, happy quilting. 

Carol Hart, Librarian 

Library NewsLibrary NewsLibrary NewsLibrary News    

Road Trip to Road to CaliforniaRoad Trip to Road to CaliforniaRoad Trip to Road to CaliforniaRoad Trip to Road to California    
Join us on Saturday, January 20, 2018 as we travel by bus to one 
of the largest quilt shows in the nation, held in Ontario. Road to 
California brings the latest and greatest the quilting industry has 
to offer. Shop until you drop at the more than 220 vendors. Find 
exciting fabric, patterns, quilts, books, notions, machines, gift 
items and the beautiful award-winning quilts on display.   

The cost will remain the same as our 2017 bus trip: for 
members, $45.00 if you pay by October, $50.00 if you pay in 
November and $55.00 if you pay in December and January. 
Guests are $55.00 whenever they pay. We have room for 47 
quilters and we need to fill the bus.  Please contact Joan Watts to 
get on the bus list:  watts.joan78@gmail.com. 

Margaret Dear, Workshop Coordinator 

Door PrizesDoor PrizesDoor PrizesDoor Prizes    
Remember to check out the 

baskets as you arrive, as we will 

have a Mystery Basket soon as 

well as some new and different 

basket themes. 

  

Winners of the August door prizes:  

basket 1 - Carole Kennedy 

basket 2 - Helena Kennedy 

basket 3 - Julie Mock 

  

Linda Kriss, Door Prizes 

Fidget Quilts Fidget Quilts Fidget Quilts Fidget Quilts 

AppreciationAppreciationAppreciationAppreciation    
For the past few months, many of 

our members made fidget quilts 

for dementia patients at the 

Friendship Center. Luciana 

Mitzkun, Director of Family 

Services for the Friendship 

Center, put together a YouTube 

video talking about the quilts with 

pictures.  

  

Check it out here:  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?

v=-mbpMfr1HUs 
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Panty DrivePanty DrivePanty DrivePanty Drive    
We are collecting panties to be included in reusable feminine 
hygiene kits. Kits are currently being made by the CQG satellite 
group: DAYSIES. The Daysies follow the kit guidelines of Days 
for Girls. Kits are distributed by our local Direct Relief to girls and 
women in impoverished countries, such as Nepal and Uganda. 
Read more about Days for Girls here: https://
www.daysforgirls.org/. 

NEW panties – NO used. 

Size: Girls’ size 12-14 and Women’s sizes 5-7. Bikini, hipsters or briefs. No boy shorts. 

Content: Absorbent - Cotton or cotton/poly. No silky/slinky/sexy. 

Brand: Any brand, although Fruit of the Loom package is suggested. 

Color: Suggested: Medium to dark: pink, purple, blue, green, etc. No white or off white or very 
light pastels.  

Motif: Florals and geometrics are okay.   No animals, bugs, insects, faces or eyes. Butterflies 
okay if no eyes.   No animal skin prints, guns, hunting or camouflage.  No glitz, glitter or 
glam. No cartoon, TV, pop culture, flags, food or words. 

How many?: 2 panties are included in each kit. 180 kits are assembled at each kitting event. 360 
panties needed for an event!   4-6 events are held each year. We need a lot! 

Panty Drive: August 2017 through December 2017 

Where: Any member of the Daysies will collect panties.  Bring to any guild meeting or drop off at 
Marty Frolli’s house.  Contact Marty Frolli for pick up. 

How else can you help? 

• Join the Daysies and help make kits. Contact Marty Frolli if interested. 

• Donate quilters cottons. ¼ yard minimum.   Medium to 
dark values. No whites or lights. 

• Donate cotton flannel. Medium to dark values. 
Yardage is appreciated.   Joann’s Fabrics has best 
prices. 

For cotton and flannel fabrics, please follow the 
same panty motif guidelines listed above. 

• Donate to Direct Relief, directing your funds to this 
project.  Make check payable to Direct Relief, with the 
notation “DFG/Daysies #430249” to indicate donation is 
to be used for Daysie’s Days for Girls project. 

  

Thank you for your support and donations! 

 Marty Frolli 

 CQG DAYSIES 



Block of the Month NewsBlock of the Month NewsBlock of the Month NewsBlock of the Month News    
At our August meeting, Edalee Keehn was 
the happy winner of 35 Four in Nine blocks. 

All the various florals in these blocks will 
make a lovely scrap quilt. 

 

Remember! Prizes will be awarded to those 
who make all 12 blocks and to those who 
make the most blocks in the year. Did you 
miss July and August? You can always 
make them now and get credit for the 
blocks. Pop your completed blocks in the 
mail to Marty Frolli or bring to a guild 
meeting. We don’t want you to miss out on 
the fun! 

Marty Frolli, Block of the Month Co-Chair 
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MembershipMembershipMembershipMembership    
Our new year at the Quilt Guild has 

begun. It is too late to get your name in the 

Guild Directory   

. . . but it is not too late to renew your 

membership. Don't miss out on the 

Newsletter and all the great Programs that 

the Guild has planned for you this coming 

year. Renewal forms are available on the 

website here, or you can get one from me 

at the Membership table at the next 

meeting. I am looking forward to seeing all 

of you at the next meeting. 

Annette Goena, Membership Chair 

Opportunity Quilt OpportunitiesOpportunity Quilt OpportunitiesOpportunity Quilt OpportunitiesOpportunity Quilt Opportunities    

Here we are in September:  Have you picked up 

your raffle tickets for our beautiful 2017 Opportunity 

Quilt, Lantern Festival? If not, it is time to do so. 

Each member will be provided with 24 raffle tickets 

to purchase or sell. The cost is $1 each or 6 for 

$5.00. As part of your membership in the Guild, we 

ask each of you to take on the responsibility to sell 

these tickets (and maybe even more). The drawing 

will be held at the Guild Meeting on December 14, 

2017; the winner need not be present. 

 How often have your friends asked you to buy 

cookies, wrapping paper, or magazines for their 

family members? Now is the time to ask them to 

reciprocate on your generosity!  Going out to lunch 

with a friend? Pull out your phone and show them 

the picture on the Opportunity Quilt tab and, when 

they say “wow”, ask if they’d like to take a chance to 

win it. There are many opportunities to sell these 

tickets in your daily life. 

 If you have not been attending meetings and would 

like your batch of tickets, please contact Sue 

Kadner at sgkadner@yahoo.com and 

arrangements will be made to get them to you.   

Looking forward to hearing from you. 

 Sue Kadner and Carol Fay, Opportunity Quilts 
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Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc. 
PO Box 6341 

Santa Barbara, 
CA 93160 

www.coastal quilters.org 

Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is 

a non-profit, educational and charitable organization. 

The purpose of the guild is to educate its members 

about the history and preservation of the art form of 

quilting and its related topics; to learn new techniques 

and improve skills; and to inform the community at 

large about our quilt making heritage. 

September Meeting 
Reminders:  

• Wear Name Tag 

 

Bring 

� Block of the 
Month 

� Show and Tell 

� Panty Drive donations 

� Return a completed Community 
Quilt Kit  

� Money and address labels for 
door prizes 

� Membership renewal form/
check 

� Money for Opportunity Quilt 
tickets 

� Workshop Signups 

� Due Library books (and check 
out a new one) 

� Items for the Treasure Table 

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc. 

Guild Meetings are held on the second Thursday of each 

month at:  St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 

4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA 93110 

 

This month’s meeting:  Thursday, September 14th 

Doors open at 6:30pm, Meeting at 7:00pm 

 

Workshop will be Friday, September 15th 

 

Board Meeting (3rd Thursday):  September 21st 

 

Next Month’s meeting:  October 12th 


